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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION GUIDELINES

LAW SCHOOL APPLICANTS
To the Student
Recommendations are difficult for an Admissions Committee to evaluate. It is necessary to have someone comment on your specific skills and abilities, problems you have dealt with or obstacles you have overcome. The recommendation carrying the most weight will come from a faculty member who knows you and your academic potential.

A.
Choose a recommender who knows your academic work. It helps law schools to know how well you read, analyze and write, and if you will be able to adjust to the rigors of law school.

B.
Generally, letters from public officials will not be given much weight, unless the writer has actually worked with you and can attest to your skills and abilities.

C.
Unless you are applying to schools with religious affiliations, letters from religious officials are also not given much weight.

D.
If a letter writer is related to you, be sure to point out the fact.  If an admissions committee finds out indirectly, it may work against you.

E.
Letters from coaches may be given some weight as long as they touch on characteristics of interest to admissions committees, such as leadership, discipline and determination. Coaches should refrain from commenting on specific athletic abilities.

F.
If you know well an attorney who has graduated from the school to which you are applying, ask for a reference.  

G.
It is advisable to waive your right to see the recommendation letter.  Although not required, the admissions committee senses the author will be more candid if the applicant does not see the letter.
H.
Provide your recommender with an unofficial transcript, personal resume, and a list of courses you have taken with the recommender (noting grades and/or outstanding work) to assist him/her in providing specific information about your academic skills and abilities. Be clear about the recommendation deadline.  Remember: earlier is better. It is up to you as the applicant to have the letters forwarded to LSAC; be sure to follow up with your recommenders until the letters are on file. 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me via telephone at 410.516.4140 or email adrosco1@jhu.edu.
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